

Makawao Hongwanji Buddhist Temple

Makawao Hongwanji Mission

P. O. Box 188

Makawao, Maui, HI. 96768

Ph: 808-572-7229

Fax: 573-1373

NOVEMBER 2014

e-mail: makhon@hawaiiantel.net

Website: Makawaohongwanji.org

Resident Minister: Reverend Sol Kalu

MAKAWAO HONGWANJI MISSION P. O. BOX 188 Makawao, HI.—96768

Return Service Requested

Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage PAID PERMIT NO. 6 Makawao, HI 96768

Makawao Hongwanji

Sunday, Nov. 2nd Family Service Toban: Jr. YBA Sunday, Nov. 9th Family Service Toban: BWA

Sunday, Nov. 16th
Eitakyo Service
Speaker: Rev. Murakami

Sunday, Nov. 23rd Social Concerns Service Toban: Kyodan

Sunday, Nov. 30th NO SERVICE Nembutsu Seminar (KHM)



WINTER GARAGE SALE - DECEMBER 6TH, SATURDAY

It's that time of year again! We are busy getting ready for the Winter Garage Sale. There will be Books, Toys & Sports Gear *T.V.s, Stereos, Housewares * Linens, Sewing Machines & Appliances *Clothing, Costumes & Kimonos * Christmas crafts & Decorations * Antiques, Vintage Furniture, Collectibles & Other Curios * And Plants! (No need to wait until summer bazaar!) There will also be delicious foods and snacks. **Plus our wonderful Country Store!**

If you have items to donate, (no computers please), or if you have large furnishings that need to be picked up, the office can make arrangements for you. Please call 573-7229. Every bit is appreciated and can go a long way in making this event a continuing success for Makawao Hongwanji.

Cheery Elves Garage Sale Work Schedule:

Friday - November 28 – Set up (2:00 p.m.)
Saturday – November 29 – Move Items to Social Hall (8:00 a.m.)
Sunday - November 30 – Price and Sort (10:00 a.m.)
Monday – December 1 – Friday – December 5





MINISTER'S MESSAGE



November is the month we all know for Thanksgiving Day. It is usually the last Thursday of the month, for some reason it is always on a Thursday and not any other day of the week. I tried to research the reason why Thanksgiving Day is never on any other day of the week except Thursday but couldn't clearly find the answer.

Some interesting trivia about Thanksgiving is that the first Thanksgiving day that the Pilgrims celebrated occurred in mid October, not November and that there are several myths associated with the celebration of the first Thanksgiving Day, from the myth that the native American Indians were invited to sit and eat with the colonist – they actually just walked in, came to the feast out of curiosity, drawn by the gathering of people at the site, - to the type of foods that were shared on that first Thanksgiving. Contrary to what most people think, there were no pumpkin pies, cranberry sauce, sweet potatoes and even that iconic symbol of Thanksgiving, the turkey was not on the menu for that first Thanksgiving, venison or deer meat was the main fare, and although there were other fowl that were served, the traditional main dish, turkey was not served at all.

But who really cares what the food was at that time? The more important thing was that such a tradition of setting aside a day in late November for expressing gratitude became part of the culture of this great country, although, unfortunately, its real significance or meaning has given way to gross commercialism and overindulgence. Gratitude operates through a universal law that governs the life of human beings. Almost all known languages in the world has a way of expressing gratitude and the very action of gratitude sets off a reaction of receiving. It's the same as the fundamental law of motion in the universe, discovered by the scientist Sir Isaac Newton that says: "Every action always has an opposite and equal reaction." Every action of giving thanks always causes an opposite reaction of receiving. And gratitude is viewed as a prized human propensity in all the world's major religious traditions.

Especially to us who belong to the Jodo Shinshu Pure Land tradition of Buddhism, our core practice is putting our hands together in gassho and reciting the Name of Amida Buddha, as an expression of gratitude for the Wisdom and Compassion that is manifested to us in many ways through the workings of natural laws. Gratitude for providing the means for all unenlightened sentient beings to transcend the realm of samsaric existence through the power of the Primal Vow, guaranteeing birth in the Pure Land where suffering no longer exists. When Amida's Light of Wisdom enables us to understand interdependence, of the law of cause and effect and dependent origination, this gratitude is then extended to all beings who have made our continuing existence in the present moment possible.

This thanksgiving day, let us reflect deeply on the many things that we can be grateful for and humbly accept the many gifts and blessings we receive in everyday life. To us Shin Buddhist, Thanksgiving day is not just once a year in November but every day of our lives is thanksgiving day. We thank our ancestors, departed loved ones, friends, co-workers, fellow temple goers and people outside our circle of family and friends, who, through their efforts and sacrifice, have enabled this precious gift we have received called life to continue. When we sit down and dig in the abundant feast we prepare for this Thanksgiving Day, let us also not forget the animals and plants that gave up their lives to sustain ours and humbly acknowledge and receive their sacrifice by putting our hands in gassho, and saying: Itadakimasu! To all the Makawao Hongwanji members and readers of our newsletter, a Happy Thanksgiving Day to you all! *Namu Amida Butsu!*



MINISTER'S RESIDENCE GETS NEW ROOF

A few months ago, Sensei's roof was noted to have some leaks during the rains. Michael asked Benton Barrows of Tops Roofing to look into what could be done to stop the leaks. Due to the age of the roof and the existing fiber cement roof shingles no longer being available, it was recommended that the building be reroofed with asphalt shingle roofing similar to the roofing on the temple and kitchen buildings. The reroofing was completed last month by Tops Roofing.

In Memoriam

Makawao Hongwanji Mission extents its deepest sympathy to families that have recently lost a loved one:

Family of the LATE MRS. Janet Shiratori (97) who passed away on October 8, 2014

November & December 2014 Memorial Anniversaries (Please call Temple Office to schedule your service - 572-7229)

1st Year Memorial Service 2013

November - None

3rd Year Memorial Service 2012

November - None

7th Year Memorial Service 2008

November 17 Frances Yoshino Morikawa

<u> 13th Year Memorial Service 2002</u>

November 03 Patricia Kiyoko Griffin

17th Year Memorial Service 1998

November - None

<u>25th Year Memorial Service 1990</u> November - None

33rd Year Memorial Service 1982

November - None

November 13 Setsu Otsubo
November 18 Sumie Kusakabe

1st Year Memorial Service 2013

December - None

3rd Year Memorial Service 2012

December - None

7th Year Memorial Service 2008

December 16 Merle Yurie Masusako December 30 Yoshie Fukushima

13th Year Memorial Service 2002

December 03 Edward Masao Nakamoto December 04 Bernice Etsuko Yoshimura December 09 Harold Toshio Murayama

December 10 Hayano Fukuda Sugawa

17th Year Memorial Service 1998

December 15 Yoshiko Akemoto

25th Year Memorial Service 1990December 28 Akeo Nakamura

33rd Year Memorial Service 1982

December - None

50th Year Memorial Service 1965

December 29 Shige Nishikawa

Monthly Temple Cleaning

Please help your fellow district members clean our Temple, Nokotsudo, and Restroom. It will be faster and less tiresome if more people help out. Plus, the feeling of having a nice and clean place to come and pay Homage to Amida Buddha will be appreciated.

Cleaning starts at 8 a.m. on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month. Please check your monthly Newsletter calendar for district assignment dates.

Should you have a loved one in our Nokotsudo and would like to help clean on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Saturday of each month, we would appreciate it. Starting time is at 8 a.m.

Thank you for volunteering.

SENIOR PROGRAM SCHEDULE

Nov. 14th, Friday: Caregivers Conference at Makena Golf Course.

Call Janie for details.

<u>Dec. 15th, Monday</u>: Makawao Hongwanji Preschool visit MHM

Seniors.

Beginning the new year 2015, Rev. Kalu will be conducting Dana Service at 9a.m. on first Monday of each month. Everyone welcome.



Donations - Makawao Hongwanji Mission can operate only because of the generous donations from many, many people. All donations are humbly received with sincere gratitude and appreciation. IF YOU DO NOT WISH TO HAVE YOUR DONATION PRINTED IN THE NEWSLETTER OR IF YOU WISH TO HAVE YOUR DONATION LISTED AS ANONYMOUS, PLEASE INDICATE SO BY ATTACHING A NOTE TO YOUR CONTRIBUTION.

Thank You!

Contributions received September 15, 2014 to October 15, 2014

OFUSE:

Wallace Watanabe - \$500

Hisako Hirata - 13th memorial service for Masako Takahashi - \$100

Wayne Matsuura - Service for Fumiko Matsuura - \$500

Daniel Watanabe - 49 day and Inurnment service for Hisae Watanabe - 200

Elaine Suzuki - In memory of Hisae Watanabe - \$60

David Hongo - 13th year memorial service for Edward Nakamoto - \$250

DONATIONS:

Family and Friends of the late Fujiko Nishida - \$95

Wallace Watanabe - In memory of Fumiko Matsuura - \$1000

Joyce and Raymond Gee - \$100

Sueno Saito - In memory of Takaaki and sons - \$30

Kula Shofukuji Shingon Mission - Use of taiko - \$100

Donald & Howard Harada, Joyce Patrick - In memory of Shigeji Harada - \$50

Kenneth & Debra Okuno - \$100

Anonymous - 17th memorial service for Haruko Taketa - \$200

Anonymous - 25th memorial anniversary for Wataru Okamoto - \$200

Amy Arakaki - In memory of Kazuma Okumura - \$100

Lorna Beghtel - In mempory of Kazuo & Misao Tamura - \$200

Claire Kusakabe - In memory of Sumie Kusakabe - \$100

Donald Shizumura - In memory of Shunitsu & Asano Shizumura - \$100

George & Caren Gohara - \$180

NOKOTSUDO:

Catherine Lowenberg - In memory of Kyutaro and Towa Kobayashi - \$50 Yvonne Kishi - In memory of Shigeichi Karimoto - \$40

Maui Stamps Closing November 30

A reminder to members and friends, Maui Stamps is closing on November 30 after years of providing the community with redemption gifts and cash payment to Makawao Hongwanji. In the past, these funds have been used by MHM for many improvements and equipment in the office, kitchen, and around the temple facilities. Our members have been great in turning in all their stamps and Senior Program participants and Betsy Matsumura has been sticking the stamps in books to be redeemed for all these years. A big mahalo to all you "stamp collectors" and "stamp stickers". And thank you Maui Stamps for the program.

As of Oct.9, we have accumulated \$4,153 in our account from the stamp books we turned in recently. If you or any of your friends want have stamps that you do not want, we would appreciate if you could turn them in to the temple office.



2014 MAUI NEMBUTSU SEMINAR Sponsored by the Maui Hongwanji Council

Speaker: Rev. Dr. Nobuo Haneda

Director of Maida Center, Berkeley, California

Lecture Title: "The Parable of the White Path - The Crisis in the Path of

Self-Realization"

Dates and Time: Saturday, November 29th, 8:30 am to 3:00 pm

Sunday, November 30th, 9:00 am to 11:30 am

Location: Kahului Hongwanji Buddhist Temple

290 South Puunene Avenue

Kahului, HI 96732

Makawao Hongwanji Mission <u>Kyodan Board Meeting</u> October 8, 2014 – 7:00 p.m.

Affiliate Organizations Reports:

Boy Scouts: Store front popcorn sales will be at Foodland on 10/12, from 9 to 3. Scouts have a busy month, with a campout, canoe paddling, hiking, Frisbee golf, cycling, and swimming. They took a shift at the County Fair Pronto Pup booth, and marched in the parade.

<u>Dharma School</u>: Allison Nakagawa and Sharon Nagoshi to attend conference this weekend, at the Ala Moana Hotel.

Project Dana: Busy meeting requests for support from the community as well as temple members. Repairs and refurbishment to the Dana House continuing. To date about \$5000 has been spent. May need additional funds to paint the exterior and interior. Enhance Fitness has 28 members at this time, a mix of temple members and community. Classes are well attended. A new class has begun at Hannibal Tavares Community Center, M, T, and Th, from 10:15 to 11:15. Check with an instructor for applications. EF instructors have received certificates of appreciation from Mayor Arakawa for making a positive difference to the senior community.

Committee Reports: Membership – Collection of dues going well, will be sending reminder letters soon.

Old Business:

<u>Third Friday Parking</u>—Scheduled for 10/17. Mike to check if roads will be closed for November.

<u>Maintenance</u> — Minister's residence reroofing completed. Mahalo to Paul Nishida for repairing the damage to the ceiling. Tops roofing to reimburse him. Waiting for call back regarding container roof. Floyd Nagoshi pre sented quotes for tree trimming. The board wanted some additional trimming done, so Floyd will ask for a re vised quote. Paul Sentani had great news regarding the social hall floor. It appears there is no damage to the supporting structure, and he has provided information on how to fix the floor.

<u>Hana Hongwanji</u> – Correspondence continuing with Honpa, regarding disposition for Hana Hongwanji.

<u>Kitchen Business</u> – Forms in the kitchen regarding Department of Health protocol must be signed by all who use the kitchen. Peggy Kono will respond to St. Joseph Church's request to use the kitchen.

<u>Other Business</u> - A request was made to rent the social hall for a commercial business. MHM policy for the social hall is that we only allow member and affiliate organizations to use the hall.

The next Kyodan meeting is scheduled for November 12, 2014. Respectfully submitted by Peggy Kono, Secretary of MHM Kyodan Board



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

We can be thankful that for the most part, Hurricane Ana only delivered some rain, thunder, and lightning. It could have been a lot worse. The new roof to the sensei's house was completed just in time. Did you that I'm a really good weather forecaster? For instance, I know what the weather is going to be tonight. Dark. Pretty good, yeah? My favorite saying is "A day without sunshine is like, you know, dark." Now you know that I have a dark side.

Did you know that there is an easy way to tell the difference between a vegetarian and a meat eater? After these two people have been eaten, put them in a dark room with only a small window with sunlight shining through. You will find that the meat eater will be sleeping and the vegetarian will be leaning toward the sunlight.

We here at MHM have just started a new driving class. It's a very short class but we guarantee the results. All you need is to bring your own car. There will be a passenger in the car with you. Oh, by the way, I would like to tell you that it's a crash course and the passenger will be a crash dummy. So far, no one has signed up.

See you next month.

<u>FYI</u>: Rie Taketa, Office Secretary, will be away from office from Oct. 29th thru Nov. 10th. During this time, office will be opened during regular hours and manned by Rev. Kalu and volunteers.



The preschoolers at Makawao Hongwanji Preschool welcomed the Fall Season with the tale of Johnny Appleseed. They love to listen to the story of how Johnny Appleseed planted apple seeds and shared apples with everyone. We used apples to

make red painted apple prints on trees, used a flannel board to make apples hang from the apple tree, sliced an apple to see the seed and star of the core and ate Apples during snack time. At the end of the day each child received a red ripe apple to take home in their little homemade basket wearing a special Johnny Appleseed pot headband.

<u>MAKAWAO HONGWANJI</u> PRESCHOOL



State Dharma Educators' Conference

Innovative and exciting were the opinions of the conference held at the Ala Moana Hotel during the weekend of Oct.11th and 12th. Oahu district sponsored the conference entitled "Engage the Dharma." Alison Nakagawa and Sharon Nagoshi represented Makawao.

The inspiring keynote speaker was James Koshiba whose work focuses on building community around island values and ideas. Presently, he is the organizer for Mindful Hawaii, promoting mindfulness across the islands. He addressed the idea of sharing without preaching. In order to do this, we need to understand what is our story, commitment, and vulnerability to outside sources.

Workshop sessions included 1) Learning the power of gratitude in ones life by Pieper Toyama, 2) BJ Soriano shared 4 new gathas, 3) Social Media content by Robin Dazzeo, and 4) A panel of young from the Buddhist Study Center Fellowship Club shared what interest them and their commitment to Buddhism. Emi Hashi (former Makawao Dharma School student) was part of the panel.

As part of the conference, each temple was asked to do a project to address — its needs. Therefore, our proposed project is to create social media (facebook/instagram) accounts for our temple and post regularly events, dharma talks, Buddhist quotes, etc. Rev. Kalu has opened a Facebook account and already has had several "hits." He will continue to post information regularly. Hopefully this will increase visibility of our temple to the younger generation.

Kudos to Oahu District for sponsoring a very productive and engaging conference.



Dharma Stones: Sharon Nagoshi's Dharma School students painted these colorful rocks at the base of Shinran's statue.

KITCHEN PERMIT APPROVED FOR 2014-15

Our kitchen was inspected by the Department of Health recently and received its permit good thru June 2015. New policies for the kitchen include acknowledgment of all kitchen workers of Dept. of Health kitchen sanitation standards which are posted in the kitchen. All cooking and food preparation project coordinators who use the kitchen will need to have volunteer workers sign a DOH form prior to working in the kitchen.









On Saturday, October 4th, and Sunday, October 5th, our judo club participated in the 55th annual Honpa Hongwanji Judo Federation State Championship Tournament. This year, Puna Hongwanji was the host club, so we had to travel to the Big Island this time. We entered 24 contestants, ranging in age from 6 years old to 37 years old. Three instructors and many parents came along as well.

This is a two day tournament, unlike any other judo tournament. This tournament is only open to members of judo clubs hosted by Hongwanji Missions throughout Hawaii. Currently there are nine member clubs participating in this annual event. Also, the format is different, in that it features three person Dantai (team) competition, as well as Kojin (individual) competition, and Kata (forms) competi tion. Our club entered the Dantai and Kojin categories only. Since the tournament is a Hongwanji sponsored event, there are church related aspects to it as well. The opening ceremonies include offering of incense from two members of each club and the resident minister offers an opening and closing prayer. Also, the opening ceremonies include a Boys Scouts Color Guard, followed by the singing of our national anthem. Two students from the host club recite the Dantai and Kojin fighting spirit creed. Some host clubs also include speeches from local and state politicians, encouraging the competitors to fight hard and clean. All of the above is unique to this tournament.

The host club for this tournament must provide food for a hospitality night, for the first night, and a banquet for the second night. This year we feasted on "all you can eat" kona crab, opakapaka, nabeta, and baby kahalas, among other treats. The banquet was above average and followed by many dessert treats. All in all, we ate well.

Competition is always tough in these tournaments. The following contestants placed from our club: Dantai: Womens open, first place. Michelle Hanada, Shuana Johnson, and Miyuki Patricio. Kojin: Cade Yamada, 2nd, coed novice, 6yrs, Kamalei Cua, 1st, novice, coed, 109 lbs., Jarren Merritt, novice, 6 yrs., Brenden Hanada, 3rd, 9 yrs., 65 lbs., Kainoa Monkrees, 2nd, 10 yrs., 75 lbs., Brycen Hanada, 1st, 10 yrs., 91 + lbs., Aidan Hanley, 3rd, 10 yrs., 105 lbs., Nainoa Komoda-Maio, 1st, 13 yrs., 145 lbs., Chris Sobaje, 1st, 14 yrs., 145+ lbs., Colby Hanley, 1st, 15 yrs., 105 lbs., Justin Davis, 3rd, open, 170lbs, Alyssa Fusato, 3rd, 14 yrs., 125 lbs., Miyuki Patricio, 1st, open, 125 lbs., Shuana Johnson, 2nd, open, 145 lbs., Michelle Hanada, 1st, open, 170 lbs.

This tournament is good for fostering fellowship and for making lifelong friends. It is a great opportunity to bond with competitors and leaders of other Hongwanji clubs. Each club takes turns hosting this prestigious tournament. Our club is going to be the host for next year. We will host on Labor Day weekend, Saturday, September, 5th, and Sunday, September 6th. The tournament site will be King Kekaulike High School, and the banquet will be at the Pukalani Community Center.

Since this event is too large to do by ourselves, we will ask help from the church for manpower in various committees, as well as community support, and from members of the Wailuku Hongwanji. Fortunately, our club is strong now, and we have many parents offering to help with crucial tasks. We will try to keep church members posted with updates as we go along.

Hi All - - Thank you very much for all your help with Sr. Fair Activity on October 25 at the War Memorial Gym. Special thanks to all of you.

As usual Makawao Hongwanji tables were empty within a couple of hours. Sanbaizuke, avocadoes, cut up pumpkin, pumpkin bread.

From Makawao Hongwanji Project Dana - - Thank You, Thank You Very Much for your donations and all your help.







WINTER GARAGE SALE - PRE-SALE ITEM

Premium wood dining room set with extension and 6 chairs in good condition. On view at Social Hall \$700 or best offer.

NOVEMBER 2014 (Chanting—8:30 am M, W, Th, F)

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						1 8:00 am Nokotsudo - Cleaning 8:30 am Fitness Prog
2 9:00 am Family Svc Jr. YBA	3 8:30 am Sr. Program 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	4 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	5	6 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	7	8 8:00 am Clean-Up Pukalani 8:30 am Fitness Prog
9 9:00 am Family Svc BWA	10 8:30 am Sr. Program 6:00/7:15 pm Judo 5:30 pm Preschool Bd. Mtg	11 Veteran's Day 8:30 am Fitness Prog *Office Closed	7:00 pm Kyodan Mtg	13 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	14	15 8:00 am Nokotsudo - Cleaning 8:30 am Fitness Prog
16 9:00 am Eitaikyo Svc Darma School Guest speaker: Reverend Shinkai Murakami	17 8:30am Sr. Progran 6:00/7:15pm	18 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	19	20 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	*Newsletter Article deadline	22 8:00 am Clean-Up Pukalani 8:30 am
23 9:00 am Social Concerns Svc Kyodan 30 No family Svc (Sensel : Kahului Nenbutsu Seminor) 10:00 am Garage sale-Sey up	6:00/7:15pm Judo	25 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	26	27 Thanksgiving Day *Office Closed	28 2:00 PM Set-up Garage sale	29 8:00 am Nokotsudo - Cleaning 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:00 pm Garage sale- Set up

DECEMBER 2014 (Chanting—8:30 am M, W, Th, F)

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1 8:30 am Sr. Program 6:00/7:15 pm	2 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	3	4 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	5	6 7:00 am - 2:00 pm WINTER GARAGE SALE
7 9:00 am BODHI DAY SVC Jr. YBA	8 8:30 am Sr. Program 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	9 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	7:00 pm Kyodan Mtg & Auditors Mtg	11 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	12	13 8:00 am Clean-Up Makawao 8:30 am Fitness Prog
14 9:00 am Family Svc BWA	15 8:30 am Sr. Program 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	16 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch	17	18 8:30 am Fitness Prog 2:45/3:30 pm Japanese Sch 6:00/7:15 pm Judo	*Newsletter Article deadline	20 8:00 am Nokotsudo - Cleaning 8:30 am Fitness Prog
21 8:00 am General Clean- Up	6:00/7:15pm Judo	23 8:30 am Fitness Prog	24	25 Christmas *Office Closed	26	27 8:00 am Clean-Up Makawao 8:30 am Fitness Prog
28 MOCHI TSUKI	29	30 8:30 am Fitness Prog	31 6:00 pm JOYA-E New Year's Svc			

2015 MAKAWAO HONGWANJI KYODAN BOARD VOTER BALLOT

(You can vote only if you are a member who has paid "sustaining" dues (\$240 or more) in 2014)

ALL BALLOTS ARE TO BE RECEIVED BY MAIL OR HAND DELIVERED TO THE TEMPLE OFFICE BY 1:30 PM, MONDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2014

The Makawao Hongwanji Kyodan Board has approved the following slate of nominations for officers for the 2015 Kyodan Board (to be called the Makawao Hongwanji Council in its new by-laws) as recommended by the Nomination Committee

Write-in candidates will be considered nominated and voted for. Write-in candidates shall be willing to serve for the position they are nominated for and willing to perform the duties of that position as so stated in proposed 2015 by-laws.

ENTIRE SLATE of officer nominees as noted below							
	PRESIDENT: VICE PRESIDENT: SECRETARY: TREASURER:	MICHAEL NAKAO FLOYD NAGOSHI PEGGY KONO FRED WONG					
DIR	ECTORS:		ADVI	SORS:			
	MEMBERSHIP: DIAN & SHARO	DE HAMAI E KOSAKA ON HIGUCHI		SETSUKO ASATO RICHARD BLUE ANDY HIROSE			
	BUDDHIST EDUCATION: SHARON NAGOSHI ACTIVITIES: MARILYN MORIKAWA REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE: Write in:			DAVID JUDD YOSHIO KIJIMA GLEN KOSAKA			
	PROPERTIES/DEVELOPM FLOY FUNERAL/NOKOTSUDO:			FLORENCE SAKAE ALICE SUGIMURA HARUYUKI YAMANAKA ROBERT YOSHIOKA			